
 

Resolution 

Agenda Number: 22.1 

Date: February 10, 2022 

 
Moved by Councillor Downey  

Seconded by Councillor  

 
 

Whereas, there are a number of intersection improvements identified for Town of Caledon in the Region of Peel’s 
proposed 2022 - 2031 Capital Plan; 

And whereas, roundabouts decrease speed, serious collisions, idling and have lower maintenance costs on rural 
routes; 

And whereas, it is the Region’s policy that roundabouts be considered for any intersections where signals are 
warranted;    

And whereas, four intersections in the Town of Caledon are currently being converted to roundabouts based on 
reviews in Environmental Assessments;  

And whereas, it is anticipated that there may be future external funding opportunities related to roundabout 
conversions; 

And whereas, grant funding may present an opportunity to advance existing timing and/or create new projects for 
the purpose of converting signalized intersections to safer, more sustainable roundabouts; 

Therefore be it resolved, that Regional staff be directed to explore external funding opportunities, in consultation 
with the Town of Caledon, to implement roundabouts in locations where warranted and supported by roundabout 
screening analysis; 

And further, subject to the availability of external funding, that staff report back to Regional Council to seek 
permission to apply, and if successful, advance and/or add roundabout projects to the Region of Peel’s 2022 – 
2031 Capital Plan. 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Regional Chair 
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